Approved: April 4, 2003

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Gary Hayzlett at 11:30 a.m. on February 5, 2003, at the Rail of the Capitol.

Committee staff present:

Bruce Kinzie, Revisor Hank Avila, Legislative Research Betty Boaz, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:

None

After House Session adjourned Chairman Hayzlett called a meeting at the rail. A majority of the Committee members were present.

Representative Craft requested introduction of a bill that would allow a motor vehicle to be equipped with neon ground effect lighting, except that such lighting shall not be any shade of red nor shall any portion of the neon tubes be visible. "Neon ground effect lighting" means neon tubes placed underneath the motor vehicle for the purpose of illuminating the ground below the motor vehicle creating a halo light effect. A motion was made by Representative Faber, seconded by Representative Miller and the motion carried.

The Chairman adjourned the meeting.